MCCPTA Safe Technology Report: June, 2020


1. Group of MCPS parents concerned about Zoom data gathering (including storage on Chinese servers), home life and screen time exposure prompted a letter of inquiry to Maryland Attorney General Brian Frosh to request investigation into Zoom’s compliance with FERPA (Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act and COPPA (Children's Online Privacy Protection Act). This action follows formal investigations initiated by the AG’s of New York, Connecticut, Florida and New Mexico.

CTO reached out to L. Cline and C. Simonson citing this inquiry to be a distraction from their primary work — that is, facilitating online learning during pandemic. 

CTO further asked that “MCCPTA Leadership” review agendas for future meetings between CTO and MCCPTA Safe Technology. L. Cline replied in the affirmative; without friction, stating this is a good practice to and allows for more MCCPTA involvement in matters regarding student online safety and security. 

2. L. Cline corresponded with Rodney Peele and Amanda Graver re: student text books, which are to be available to all students but have not been — either because they are not available or the option is not ‘advertised.’ Use of hard copy text has been proven to increase retention and scores. E-reading has shown to interfere with quality sleep — essential for good health. L. Cline will continue to work toward ensuring text books and workbooks are available to students this Fall. 

3. Safe Tech members preparing Data Deletion Request letter to be made available to all parents. L. Cline will share with MCCPTA leadership prior to release. This form letter can be filled out by individual MCPS families and submitted to the MCPS Office of the Chief Technology Officer, requesting that non-essential date (keyword searches and browsing history) be scrubbed from all servers — esp. Google’s. This is an an initiative the CTO partnered with us on last year, but has been unable to obtain certification from Google (proof that Google deleted the data).

4. Presentation of revised Personal Mobile Device Carrying Regulation (COG-RA) to Superintendent Smith postponed until [Date TBD].

5. Last MCCPTA Safe Tech subcommittee meeting of the year to be held June 19 or 25 — Date TBD. 
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